
 
 
         October 2024 
 
Dear Pastor and friends, 
 

It is a joy to share what God is doing in this ministry. 

Product of ministry preaches 

Clemens, who grew up in our church, 
preached recently on the topic of worship in 
the dark times, from Acts 16. He handled to 
text well and pointed us to Christ. Presently he 
is an inland missionary to children in the city of 
Halle, Germany. He and his wife are 
considering the next step of ministry for their 
future and would be open to seek a pastoral 
position. We are thankful that God is sending workers into the fields white unto harvest. 

Baptisms in October 

Three young men approached me following services on Sunday: “We want to be baptized.” We meet 
this Friday to video record their their testimonies and baptize on October 13th. A fourth is considering 
this step of expressing her faith on this date as well. 
 

Church planting Foundation 

Togo: Pastor David reports: Two people who 
have received salvation and have been 
baptized. 
 
Uganda: In August and September 2024 - 104 
people have accepted Christ and 33 have 
followed in believer’s baptism in the five 
church plants with which we partner. One of 
the new plants informs us they have 
outgrown their present facility and have 
received permission to break through a wall allowing for additional seating. 
 
Yours, in His service, 
 

 
Keith and Debbie Gandy 


